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 22 December 2022 


The Resident / Business Owner                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Resident / Business Owner 
 

Shared Pedestrian / Cycleway Path Construction - Beecroft Community Centre to Cheltenham Railway Station – 

Progress update 

 

Hornsby Shire Council has been working with civil contractor Mack Civil to construct a new shared pedestrian / cycleway 
path and associated roadworks between Beecroft Community Centre and Cheltenham Railway Station.  
 
Construction works commenced in March 2022 and was expected to be completed by late 2022 (subject to inclement 

weather). However, with delays incurred due to record rainfall over a number of months, COVID related delays and 

supply chain issues for materials, the new envisaged timeframe for completion is mid-2023 (weather permitting).  

 

The Ausgrid lighting installation at The Crescent is expected to be finalised in mid-2023, with the remaining civil works to 

be completed shortly after. These civil works include road pavement construction and resurfacing, pedestrian islands, 

line marking, signage and remaining shared path concrete pours. 

 

We envisage that the shared path along The Village Green and The Crescent will be opened for public use within the first 

half of 2023. This will allow for early use of the shared path prior to the completion of the entire project.  

 
The shared path constructed to date within the Beecroft Village Green will be temporarily opened for public access 

before Christmas, and will remain accessible until the week of the 9 January 2023 when the contractors return to the site 

to continue with construction. Please note that there may be localised sections adjacent to the path that may be 

cordoned off due to incomplete works.  

 

We apologise for any inconvenience that has be caused throughout the duration of the project to date and thank you for 

your patience. 

 
If you have any queries at all regarding the works, please do not hesitate to contact me directly on 9847 6682 for more 

information. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 
 
 
Stephen Leung 

Project Manager, Construction 

Design and Construction Branch 

TRIM Reference: F2021/0021 

 

 


